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December is Family Month

President George’s Chit Chat

********************************
A Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year is the traditional wish to friends and family. For the last Chit Chat of the year that is certainly my wish to all Rotarians and families. Have a very Happy Christmas and a healthy, happy and prosperous New Year.

I have been reminded that it is a downhill run from here and am not quite sure whether this is a sign of regret or one of relief that change is coming! However DG Bill has the same experience so I am not alone.

The children’s Christmas Party was quite successful last week with well over 20 children and over 30 adults in attendance. Mr Alacazam did his magic tricks and entertained the audience. Father Christmas made an appearance with presents for all the children and Alan Peterson did his bit too. The BBQ meal seemed to be well received so a good night was had by all in attendance. Perhaps we should have stressed that it was not just a night for those bringing children. What a marvellous thing hindsight is!

I represented the Club at the Homebush Boys High School Prize giving last Thursday. It was quite a big night at the Adventist School.

In some breaking news the Carols in the Park night raised a total of $3375.00 less some small expenses. A terrific result by the team. Thanks to all concerned.

Have a great night tonight. Merry Christmas – Happy New Year.

See you at Botolis 11th January, 2006

President George.


To-Night’s Meeting 

*****************************
Club Xmas Party
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Congratulations
*****************************
Birthdays

23/12/2005
Jean Thugar

25/12/2005
Alan Taylor

30/12/2005
Catherine Hallworth

31/12/2005
Niall King

11/01/2006
Cheryl Driver

18/01/2006
Carol King

20/01/2006
Connie Lanzafame

Anniversaries
24/12/2005
Guru & Pam Singh

 4/01/2006
Stephanie & Terry Rohan

12/01/2006
Peter & Margery Foss

14/01/2006
Grahame & Penny True


Last Week’s Meeting
*****************************
At last week’s meeting we held the Children’s Xmas Party. The children were entertained by Alacazam and his assistant. After dinner, the meeting sang Christmas Carols to encourage the arrival of Santa Claus. Santa arrived and handed out presents to all the children. Santa even had a special gift for Shirley Del Prado.

Announcements

****************************
From President George:-

· Welcome to all.
· Xmas Cakes and puddings are still available
· Next week’s Christmas Meeting will be 6:30 for 7:00pm. The evening will cost $40 per person

Coming Events

*****************************
Botoli’s Restaurant Banquet

Weds 11h January 2006, 7:00pm. 

66A Burwood Road, Burwood. (opposite Burwood Park). 

RYLA Buffet Dinner
Thurs 12th Jan 2006 at Blue Gum Lodge. 

Partners Welcome. 6:30 for 7:00pm. $25 pp

BBQ and Bowls Evening 

Weds 18th January 2006, at South Strathfield Bowling Club, Augusta St.
GSE Team Farewell
Monday 13th February 2006 at the Springwood Bowling Club. 6:30 for 7:00pm. $25pp. 

Charity Golf Day
16th February 2006 at Strathfield Golf Club. Organised by Niall King
District 9690 Conference
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall Conf Coord

Rotary Awareness Race Day

Saturday 6th May, 2006. Rosehill Gardens. $25 dep.  $120, $100, $70 & $25 pp packages.         Ray Reed/ Joy Gillett Phn: 9633 4888
2006 Rotary International Convention.
11th -14th June 2006. 97th Rotary International Annual Convention. MalmC6, Sweden and Copenhagen, Denmark. http://www.rotary.org/newsroom/downloadcenter/events/index.html

Next Formal Rotary Meeting

*************************
25h January 2006
Normal Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club

Future Club Meetings
*************************
28th December

NO MEETING
 4th January 2006
NO MEETING
11h January 2006
Botoli’s Restaurant Banquet


66A Burwood Road, Burwood. (opposite Burwood Park)

18th January 2006
BBQ and Bowls Evening at South Strathfield Bowling Club

Humour from Our Members
**********************************
Mother Knows Best??
From Kevin Beltrame

John invited his mother over for dinner. During the meal, his mother couldn't help noticing how attractive and shapely the housekeeper was. Over the course of the evening, she started to wonder if there was more between her son and the housekeeper than met the eye. Reading his mum's thoughts, John volunteered, “I know what you must be thinking but I assure you, my relationship with my housekeeper is purely professional."

About a week later, the housekeeper came to John and said, “Ever since your mother came to dinner, I've been unable to find the beautiful silver gravy ladle. You don't suppose she took it do you?" John said, “Well, I doubt it, but I'll write her a letter just to be sure.” So he sat down and wrote.

"Dear Mother, I'm not saying you 'did' take the gravy ladle from my house and I'm not saying you 'did not’ take the gravy ladle. But the fact remains that one has been missing since you were here for dinner.”

Several days later, John received a letter from his mother which said, “Dear Son, I'm not saying you 'do’ sleep with your housekeeper and I'm not saying that you 'do not’ sleep with your housekeeper. But the fact remains, if she was sleeping in her own bed, she would have found the gravy ladle by now.

Love, Mum."


EMBARRISING MOMENTS
From Steve Taylor

A radio station ran a phone-in competition to find the most embarrassing moment in listener's lives. The final four were: 

4th

"While in line at the bank one afternoon, my toddler decided to release some pent-up energy and started to run amuck. I was finally able to grab hold of her after receiving looks of disgust and annoyance from other patrons. I told her that if she didn't start behaving herself, right now, she would be punished. To my horror, she looked me in the eye and said in a voice just as threatening, 'If you don't let me go right now, I will tell Grandma I saw you kissing Daddy's willy last night.' After this enlightening exchange, the silence was deafening. Even the tellers stopped what they were doing. I mustered the last of my dignity and walked out of the bank, with my daughter in tow. The last thing I heard as the door closed behind me were screams of laughter.

3rd

It was the day before my 18th birthday. I was living at home, but my parents had gone out for the evening, so I invited my girlfriend over for a romantic night alone. As we lay in bed after making love, we heard the telephone ringing downstairs. I suggested to my girlfriend that I give her a piggy-back ride down to the phone. Since we didn't want to miss the call, we didn't have time to get dressed. When we got to the bottom of the stairs, the lights suddenly came on as a whole crowd of people yelled 'SURPRISE'. My entire family - parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins as well as my friends, were standing there. My girlfriend and I were frozen on the spot in a state of shock and embarrassment for what seemed like an eternity. Since then, no one in my family has planned any surprise parties.


2nd

A lady picked up several items at a discount store. When she finally got up to the checkout, she learned that one of the items had no price tag. The checkout girl got on the public address system, which boomed out across the store for everyone to hear, "Price check for Tampax supersize". But it got worse. Someone at the rear of the store apparently misunderstood the word 'Tampax' for 'Thumbtacks', and replied in a business like tone, his voice booming over the same public address system: "Do you want the kind you push in with your thumb or the kind one you belt in with a hammer?"

1st

This happened at a major Australian University, during a bioogy lecture. A professor was discussing the high glucose levels found in semen. A young woman raised her hand and asked, "If I understand you correctly, you are saying there is as much glucose in male semen as in sugar?" The professor responded, "yes, that's correct", adding some statistical data to his lecture. Raising her hand again, the girl asked, "Then why doesn't it taste sweet?" After a stunned silence, the whole class burst out laughing. The poor girl turned bright red, and as she realised exactly what she had inadvertently said, she picked up her books, and without another word, walked out of the class - and never returned. However, as she was heading for the door, the professor's reply was a classic. Totally straight faced, he answered her question. "It doesn't taste sweet because the taste-buds for sweetness are on the tip of your tongue and not in the back of your throat
*******************************************************************
A Merry Christmas and 
A Happy New Year to ALL

*******************************************************************
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